
Contact: 

06-07-2023 

Project Description 
 

The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) 

is designing roadway and safety improvements 

along State Road (S.R.) 401 from S.R. 528 to 

Cape Canaveral Space Force Station. 

The project plans to resurface about 2 miles of 

S.R. 401 to extend the life of the existing roadway, 

including the exit and entrance ramps at the S.R. 

528 interchange. 

To enhance safety for drivers, the design 

recommends placing audible and vibratory edge 

lines along the S.R. 528 westbound exit ramp. 

These lane markings help alert drivers when the 

vehicle travels outside of the travel lane. 

To indicate and warn drivers that the paved 

median on S.R. 401 is not to be used as a lane, 

additional pavement markings will be added. 

Guardrail will be upgraded, and the existing 

northbound and southbound movable bridge 

signals will be replaced and upgraded. 

Project Status and Estimated Costs* 

CFLRoads.com 

 

State Road 401 Resurfacing 

From State Road 528 to                                      

Cape Canaveral Space Force Station 

Financial Project Identification (FPID) No.: 448787-1 

Brevard County 

CFLRoads.com 

 Ty Garner 
FDOT Project Manager 

386-943-5299 
Ty.Garner@dot.state.fl.us  

Contact: Design: Ongoing: completion Fall 2024 $           845,000 

Right of Way: Within Existing -  

Construction: 2025 $       6.4 Million 

*subject to change 


